Town of Greenville
Board of Selectmen
Minutes — April 24, 2019

Call to order in the Town Hall Meeting Room, 46 Main Street, Greenville at 3:30 P.M. Present
Selectmen Douglas Reardon and Margaret Bickford, and Administrative Assistant Kelly
Fitzwater.

Old Business:

FYI — Malderelli Roaad Discussion Updates

The Selectmen reviewed Planning Board minutes and the weight limit documentation presented.
They asked that both Road Agent Tom Plourde and Selectmen’s Ex-Officio Scott Tenney to
attend the next meeting to go over the road so that they can make a decision.

New Business

Open Pool House Bids

No bids were submitted for this project by the bid deadline, though at least one bid is expected to
come in. Selectmen Reardon and Bickford discussed that the work would have to take place
after this year’s pool season. They determined that the work should commence on or by
September 15, 2019 with the completion date of November 1, 2019. Final discussion will need
to be had on final details, such as how many doors need to be replaced.

Emergency Management Grant Proposal

Ed White from the Emergency Management Department requested authorization to apply for
grant offered by Wal-Mart that provides AED’s and related CPR training equipment.

Selectmen Reardon motioned to approve the request and Selectmen Bickford seconded the
motion. All were in favor for the Emergency Management Department to submit the grant
application to Wal-Mart for AED’s and related CPR training equipment, none opposed.

Committee for Parade and Other 3 of July Activities
A decision was made to wait to discuss a 3™ of July committee at the next meeting when the
Town Administrator has returned.

DRA Review of USPAP Manual
The Selectmen reviewed the letter sent by the DRA in regards to the appraisal report submitted
by Avitar Associates, which indicated the manual met DRA requirements.

Payment Card Class Action Suit Notice
Selectmen reviewed the documentation presented to them regarding a credit card class action
suit. They were not interested in pursuing this item.

FYI - BTLA Appeal Filed Re: 2 Titan Lane Abatement Denial

The Administrative Assistant informed the Selectmen that the Town received notice on April 5,
2019 that Mr. Desaultes Jr., had requested an appeal through the Board of Tax and Land
Appeals. Notice was also received that the two parties have a mediation session no later than
August 19, 2019. The Administrative Assistant informed the Selectmen that Mark Stetson from



Avitar will be contacting the home owner to schedule this meeting, The Selectmen was also
informed that if this matter is not resolved during the mediation session, Mark Stetson and Town
Administrator Tara Sousa would go to the hearing at the BTLA.

Miscellaneous

Mike Sadowski requested that the Town pursue getting demgnated as a Purple Heart community.
Selectmen Reardon suggested that this be discussed at the next meeting when the Chairperson
Carla Mary and Town Administrator Tara Sousa could be present.

Signature Folder:
» Reviewed, discussed, and approved the minutes of March 27, 2019 and April 10, 2019
» Reviewed, discussed, and approved the minutes of nonpublic session of April 10, 2019
* Reviewed, discussed, and approved the application for the State of New Hampshire’s
Application for Parade Permit for the July 3™ — July 4 Parade
» Reviewed, discussed, and approved the backflow permits for Pilgrim Foods
¢ Reviewed, discussed, and approved check manifests for accounts payable and payroll.

Motioned by Selectmen Reardon, 2" by Selectmen Bickford, to adjourn the meeting at

4:00 P.M., all in favor none opposed.

Submitted by: Kelly Fitzwater/Administrative Assistant
Approved by:

Carla C Mary/Chairperson
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